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Althorne Parish Council

The Parish Hall, Summerhill, Althorne, CM3 6BY

E-mail clerk@althornecouncil.plus.com

Tel: 01621 744825
MINUTES OF ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD WEDNESDAY 26th APRIL 2017 @ 7.30pm

In the PARISH HALL, SUMMERHILL, ALTHORNE

Present:

Cllr. P Burgess, Cllr. J Lakin, Cllr A Souter and Cllr M Faraway
In Attendance:

12 members of the public
17/056     APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr.M.Bassenger, Cllr.N.Murray, Cllr.B.Noye, J.Jeffery (Parish Clerk)
In the absence of the Parish Clerk, Cllr.A.Souter took minutes
17/057   MINUTES OF MEETINGS
To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held 29th March 2017 proposed by Cllr.A.Souter, seconded by Cllr.J.Larkin, all in favour
17/058   DECLARATION OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest, non-pecuniary interest or other in matters relating to the agenda
17/059   CO-OPTION
Due to the resignation of Cllr D Hull and notification of same to MDC creating a casual vacancy, following an interview with Cllrs. Burgess, Souter and Larkin, Mr M Faraway was co-opted to the Council, signed relevant documentation and joined proceedings
17/060   PUBLIC FORUM WITH RESPECT TO AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Lewis (parishioner) explained the rationale relating to his planning application FUL/MAL/17/00100 PP-00330 indicating that relocation of site access was for safety reasons by improving sight lines for access
There were no other issues raised by the public
17/061   FINANCE
To advise members of receipts, automated payments and to approve the cheques for payment and signing
01/04/2017
Essex Association of Local Councils



£  344.18
01/04/2017
Althorne Parish Hall Trustees Rent



£    50.00

20/04/2017
Plusnet Telephone and Broadband



£    33.48

25/04/2017
Althorne Parish Hall Trustees
 Meeting Rent


£  214.75

25/04/2017
Althorne Village News Newsletter Costs


£    10.00

25/04/2017
Joanna Jeffery Parish Clerk Wages



£  428.11
Proposed by Cllr J Larkin, seconded by Cllr A Souter, all in favour
17/062   PLANNING
17/062.1   APPLICATIONS REQUIRING RESPONSE FROM ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
Week ending 31st march 2017
HOUSE/MAL/17/00330
Side extension and front porch
Taggia, Summerhill, Althorne
Althorne Parish Council recommend GRANTING of planning permission
Week ending 31st March 2017
FUL/MAL/17/00100/PP-05761376
Relocation of existing site access and new vehicle crossover
Crouch View, Fambridge Road, Althorne
Althorne Parish Council recommend GRANTING of planning permission
17/062.02   DECISIONS ADVISED BY MALDON DISTRICT COUNCIL
Week ending 14th April 2017
HOUSE/MQAL/17/00134
Replacement side extension
The Nook, The Endway, Althorne
APPROVE
Week ending 14th April 2017
FUL/MAL/17/00136
Provision of lifetimes home bungalow
Land adjacent to Crouch Hall, Fambridge Road, Althorne
REFUSE
Week ending 14th April 2017
HOUSE/MAL/17/00189
Two storey side and single storey rear and front porch
4 Railway Cottages, Station Road, Althorne
APPROVE
Week ending 14th April 2017
LDE/MAL/17/00197
Claim for lawful development certificate for the residential mobile home which has been occupied continuously for more than 10yrs. Class B open storage on rest of site for more than 10yrs
Back Field, The Willows, Bridgemarsh Lane, Althorne
REFUSE
17/062.03   PLANNING APPEAL ADVISED BY MALDON DISTRICT COUNCIL
Week ending 14th April 2017
Site address: Gwalia, Burnham Road, Althorne
Proposal: Front porch, rear garden room and first floor extensions and internal alterations to existing residence
Application Ref:  HOUSE/MAL/16/01091 PP-055141142
Appeal Ref:  APP/1545/D/17/3170920
Appeal start date: 5th April 2017
17/062.04   NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Althorne is a designated Neighbourhood Area. A Steering Group has been formed and all new members are welcome to attend a short meeting after the Parish Council Meeting
The Chairman has been in contact with MDC for clarification on various issues relating to the LDP and awaits response
17/063   DISTRICT COUNCILLOR'S REPORT
No District Councillors were in attendance
17/064   DISTRICT COUNCILLOR'S QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION
No District Councillors were in attendance
17/065   TRANSPORT REPORT
Mr.Allan Bignall (Transport Rep) read his report and added that there were ongoing problems with the new ticket machine at Althorne Station and that it was currently not operational
Bus Services.

ECC has been reviewing how to maintain acceptable services on their supported routes. This has led to multiple surveys and effort has been made to instil the need for parishioners to submit comments on proposals. 

The survey and resultant proposals scheduled to be introduced in October 2016 were not affordable and existing arrangements were continued.  

The most recent proposal included the DaRT5 to used for school pupils transfers and withdrawal of the D6.  A small number of people responded and just over half (53% ) disagreed with the DaRT5 proposals  whilst 56% agreed with the proposal to withdraw the D6 service.  Operators have been busy tendering for the services incorporating changes from the survey.  Full details of the tenders not known at date. The information will be available shortly with ECC meeting with the Maldon Area Transport Representative Meeting scheduled for 12th June.

ECC in cooperation with Futurgov and Suffolk CC also proposed a Total Transport solution where it invited rural transport providers to list opportunities where transport is scheduled to run but has passenger space, the idea being that this can be viewed and booked by travellers. The roll out is delayed whilst funding is sourced for a live trial in 2017.

Commercial services including most of the First Essex 31B and 31X, Shopper Buses by Stephensons which run during school term weeks and Fords Coaches which run fortnightly through the year are not affected by the ECC funding reviews.

Rail Services.

In summary this is a less turbulent service than the ECC funded buses.

Abellio continue to supply service on the Crouch Valley Line.  It has sold 40% of the company to Mitsui & Co., Ltd. This will lead to improvement in stations and rolling stock.  

Althorne has a ticket machine installed to enable purchase of tickets prior to boarding.

The issue with most negative impact is the engineering works for Crossrail and they are continuing to disrupt services, certainly into May 2017.

17/066   HEALTH REPORT
Mrs.Janet Cloake (Health Rep) summarised her report provided for the Parish Assembly

Both CCG and MEHT finance and staffing are the concerns
Some of the joint working is up and running  with a mind to the Essex Success Regime, this means more meetings JW every month and Board every 3 months.
Targets at MEHT not achieved and Chief nurse left.
CCG all about Primary Care and working with ECC and partners in Social Care making sure all is being served. Working together of GP Practices and working together and sufficient GPs still a problem  Still more houses being built, this is the responsibility of NHS England to get money and assurances from developers and the CCG and Acute care hoping to get monies from same
St Peters still seems a secret, please ask your District/ County Councillor for answers
PLEASE JOIN YOUR PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP at your surgery  IT MATTERS.

17/067   CLERK'S REPORT
No report
17/068   RECREATION GROUND
No report
17/069   REPORTS FROM MEETINGS AND EVENTS ATTENDED
No meetings / events attended
17/070   PUBLIC FORUM WITH RESPECT TO MATTERS OF MUTUAL INTEREST
A parishioner raised concerns regarding the speed and noise of lorries on Summerhill, particularly early mornings and highlighted the dangers of same. The Parish Clerk to contact the Community Protection Team for advice and support to ameliorate. In addition The Parish Clerk to confirm if there is any size / weight restriction on commercial vehicles through villages
A parishioner asked about the extent of the activities of the breakers yard on Button Hill. The Parish Clerk to clarify the terms of their commercial licence
The chairman of ACT (Mr.T.Inkpen) advised that at the last ACT meeting interest was expressed in a Neighbourhood Watch scheme for Althorne. The Parish Clerk to contact the Community Protection Team and / or Police to establish what is required
Mrs.Janet Cloke advised that she will be attending a meeting at MDC concerning the LDC and will report back at next Parish Council Meeting
As parishioner raised concerns that any monies spent refurbishing the tennis court would be wasted as demand unlikely to be sufficient to cover costs. Cllr.Burgess advised that costings for refurbishment were being sought and that a full review of viability and other options for the site would take place prior to any decisions being made
17/071   INFORMATION EXCHANGE / NEXT AGENDA ITEMS ONLY
No matters arising
17/072   DATE OF NEXT MEETING AND CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 8:40pm
Annual Parish Council Meeting 31st May 2017 @7:30pm
  �
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